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XI UBC General Conference, Liepaja, 5-6 October 2011

Workshop: Ageing population in the Baltic Sea region. Cities facing demographic challenge. Exchange of good practices.


Across the world a gradual transformation takes place. The population is being ageing due to diminished fertility coupled with increasing longevity. This global phenomenon will continue to dominate the twenty-first century. The resident birth rate is to low to reproduce the current number of Europeans. Immigration attenuates the population imbalance but creates new problems as well. It is predicted that in the Baltic Sea Region up to one third of the population will be aged 64 years by 2050. Gradually the number of older people will outnumber younger people, and within the older population there will be an increase in the oldest old. These changes will affect all dimensions of human life – from family composition, living arrangements and social support to economic activity, employment rates and social security. While the ageing of the population will be unique within every country and characterized by specific cultural experiences, the global nature of ageing will also lead to some common experiences.

It may be a good time to talk about present and future of social and health policy. Old people need money and medical attention. Ageing population will put disproportionate pressure on scarce resources that now have alternative uses. 

Not every citizen is provident enough to take care voluntarily about his or her own retirement account.  Can compulsory savings be trusted to be safe and balanced enough to spend twenty or more years after retirement? What if mandatory money put aside will not be enough? Can social insurance cover all contingencies? Co-payments for health care mean that much must be paid out of pocket. 

What about living arrangements of senior citizens? To which extent can they look to their children for money and care? Traditionally it is expected that the family would care for its members. But in modern society due to singlehood and divorces, more and more of the old and ill will be living alone. Besides there is still gap, admittedly narrowing, between longevity of men and women. Will a greater rate of old people in Baltic Sea Region need to go into old peoples’ homes? If so, who then will pay?

The next concern is labor in the retirement years. How many people cannot afford to stop work? How many will in the future? From the other hand isn’t it in the social interest for them to carry on? What are policy options for older workers?

Drawing together all these threads it may be said that if the family is not there and if the elderly cannot prolong their working live for ever, then state intervention might be the only way to correct a social failure. But the seniors do not live solely in the state, they are inhabitants of our cities. So, it is also our, cities’ responsibility.

Maybe it is a proper time for municipalities to discuss these issues.

We warmly invite You to the Workshop on Ageing Society during XI General Conference this autumn in Liepaja.

Sincerely,
Wojciech Drozd
Chairman, UBC Commission on Health and Social Affairs

City of Elbląg, Poland

e-mail: w.drozd@wp.pl
